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All Month: Raise Craze Fundraiser 

 

All month: Character Counts! Pillar of FAIRNESS 

Sept 14: Boy Scouts of America Parent Night 6:30pm 

Sept 15: Volunteers needed for book scanning at 9am 

Sept 15: Rosh Hashanah Begins; May you have a good and 

sweet new year! 

Sept 17: Constitution Day 

Sept 19: National IT Professionals Appreciation Day: 

Thank you, Mr. Peterson! 

Sept 21: SAC Meeting in the Media Center at 3:30pm 

Sept 25: PTO Meeting in the Media Center at 3:30pm 

Sept 25-29: Celebrate Freedom Week 

October: Fire Safety Month: Talk to your kids about fire 

saftey; Character Counts! Pillar of RESPONSIBILITY; Boo 

Grams for Sale 

Oct 2: National Custodial Worker’s Appreciation Day 

Oct 3: Fall Picture Day with Leonard’s-Wear your best 

outfit and smile! 

Oct 6: National Athletic Staff Appreciation Day 

Sept 15- Oct 15: Hispanic Heritage Month 

 

 

Every month our school highlights and teaches a different pillar of 

character. This month’s pillar is FAIRNESS. Why is “FAIRNESS” so 

important? Good character is the very foundation of a civil 

society, and it is what we would like to define us as a community. 

We here at Otis A. Mason Elementary believe that every parent, 

student, teacher, and member of our community should strive to 

be Fair. How can we do that TOGETHER?

• Introduction: Though we may teach children that “Life’s 

not fair” it is important to instill fairness in our actions. 

Help children to follow the rules and apply them fairly 

and justly. Encourage sharing, taking turns, being open-

minded, listening to one another, and supporting each 

other in times of conflict. 

• Play by the rules: Teach your child the value and 

importance of rules and procedures. Guide them 

through examples when playing organized sports, or 

during game night at home. Be a good example for your 

child as they watch you follow rules and procedures at 

school, at the doctor’s office, in the grocery store, or on 

the road. How do rules and procedures keep us safe? If 

you disagree with a rule or procedure what is the proper 

way to go about change? 

• Take turns and Share: Taking turns and sharing are 

actions that can be applied everywhere. How can your 

child take turns with household chores and 

responsibilities? How can we make the most of 

teachable moments each day?   

• Be open minded and listen to others: Show your child 

the benefit of listening and accepting others. The 

importance of getting to know someone before making 

judgements is SO important. Let us model fair and 

accepting attitudes for our children.  

The Character Counts! program is taught to students during 

their school day. Please check out the curriculum, themes, and 

activities online at: 

https://ccstjohns.com/  

https://ccstjohns.com/
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May I call into the classroom to speak to my teacher/child?
Our teachers are hard at work with your child and many others. 
Unfortunately, you cannot speak to your child or the child’s 
teacher unless you have an appointment or an emergency. If 
there is an emergency, please call the Front Office at 904-547-
8440 and we will assist you with expediency.  

What do I do if I miss a call from the school?
Please listen to the voicemail before you call the school back. We 
will need to know WHO called you in order to get you connected. 
We are happy to assist you with this.  

May I email the teacher excuses and dismissal changes? 
Please send electronic absence notes and dismissal changes 
online through our Otis A. Mason website. There is a link to our 
Dismissal Change Form as well as the mes@stjohns.k12.fl.us 
email for absence notes. Please use our dismissal change form to 
inform all staff of your child’s dismissal. This is especially 
important if there is a guest teacher in your child’s classroom 
that day. Paper copies of excuse notes will be accepted and can 
be sent in your child’s communication folder to the teacher.  

May I text/call my child on their cell during the school day? 
Per the electronic device policy of the St. Johns County School 
District: All electronic devices should be off and away throughout 
the school day. Please do not contact your child on a cell phone 
throughout the school day. If you have an emergency and need 
to reach your child, please call the Front Office at 904-547-8440. 

May I have lunch in the Café with my child? 
We apologize for the inconvenience, but we are still not able to 
host families in the cafeteria during student lunch times. If you 
would like to volunteer in the classroom, please contact your 
child’s teacher. If you would like to check out your child from 
school for any reason, please let your child’s teacher know in 
advance and provide an excuse note upon your child’s return. 

May I bring dessert into class for my child’s birthday? 
We are so excited for your child’s birthday, and we are excited to 
celebrate it with them. Bringing class snacks and desserts, while 
appreciated, is not required. If you would like to bring something 
in for the class, please arrange it with your child’s teacher first. 
Food items are typically served during lunch or recess to 
minimize mess and prioritize educational time in the classroom. 
We politely request healthy options alongside decadent ones. 
Also, please be mindful of allergies in the classroom. Reach out 
to your child’s teacher to inquire about these prior to purchasing 
items. 

Where do I go if my child lost something? 
Students should check lost and found in the cafeteria daily (they 
walk by it to go to and from lunch every day). If your child’s name 
is on it, we will return it to your child promptly. With that said, 
please label all of your child’s belongings: lunch boxes, water 
bottles, backpacks, jackets, etc. 
 

 

https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=mesdismissal
mailto:mes@stjohns.k12.fl.us


 
 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Do you have any concerns about your child’s …

• Speaking 

• Understanding? 

• Moving or playing? 

• Seeing or hearing?  

• Getting along with other children? 

• Learning and paying attention? 

• Self-feeding, dressing, toileting? 

ChildFind provides FREE information and guidance regarding 

community programs for children with special needs. They 

also provide professional consultations for families. In 

addition, ChildFind can assist with screening in the areas of 

communication, motor development, vision, hearing, and 

preschool readiness. Finally, ChildFind can place your child 

with special needs in the appropriate exceptional student 

education program or early intervention program.  

 

Check out our extra-curricular opportunities: 

Soccer Shots on Mondays: 

https://www.soccershots.com/  

Dance on Fridays: https://www.showtimeusa.net/  

Girls Basketball Tryouts with Coach Allen: September 

14th 3-4pm 

Boys Basketball Tryouts with Coach Allen: September 

18th 3-4pm. 

For Soccer Shots and Dance, please sign up with the 

third-party (these are not sponsored by Otis Mason).  

Please make sure you complete a dismissal change to 

let us know when your child will be participating in a 

sport or club.  

https://www.soccershots.com/
https://www.showtimeusa.net/


 
 

 

 

Otis A. Mason Extended Day is open Monday through 

Friday from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. We offer homework 

help along with snacks, arts and crafts, games, outdoor 

play and activities. All registration forms can be found on 

the Otis A. Mason website. For more information, please 

call Melinda Stevens at 904-547-8449 or email her at  

Melinda.stevens@stjohns.k12.fl.us  

 

An “intake conference” is a parent-teacher conference that 

takes place during the beginning of the year. Your child’s teacher 

will be reaching out to you to schedule your conference. This 

confrence is an INCREDIBLE opportunity to work with your 

child’s teacher. 

Discuss your child’s strengths, goals, struggles, concerns, and 

needs. Please share openly and honestly with your child’s 

teacher what you are seeing at home and allow the teacher the 

same opportunity to share what they are seeing in school. 

Teachers will have collected data for your to discuss regarding 

your child’s academic needs.  

Research shows that family involvement in school-based 

learning activities is correlated with improved student outcomes 

in multiple facets. The home-school partnership efforts lead to 

better understanding and improve the student’s learning 

situation (improved results in motivation, self-regulation, 

positive attitude and and student learning and achievement). * 

*Education Hub, Dr. Vicki Hargraves 

Intake conferences will take place throughout September and 

October. We can’t wait to speak with you regaridng your 

amazing and unique child. 

 

 

The St. Johns County School District supports our school 

with educating students on important days such as 

Heroes’ Day, Constitution Day, and Celebrate Freedom 

Week.  

• Heroes’ day on September 11: Our school 

participated in the Nation Moment of Silence at 

8:46am to recognize and honor those whose lives 

were lost on September 11, 2001. We hope you 

will support our efforts to teach your child about 

that day by speaking with them in an age-

appropriate way. There are many free resources 

available. Common Sense Media will help you 

choose a documentary or book that is right for 

your family. 

• Constitution Day on September17: We celebrate 

Constitution Day here at school on September 

17th . This day commemorates the signing of our 

Constitution on September 17, 1787. Check out 

the National Archives free resources on 

Constitution Day. Why is the Constitution 

important to our country? Why is the Constitution 

important to your family? 

• Celebrate Freedom Week is September 25th-29th: 

This year Celebrate Freedom Week will focus on 

the Preamble to the Declaration of 

Independence. Check out the SJCSD website for 

more resources: 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/ss/cdcfw/  

https://www-mes.stjohns.k12.fl.us/daycare/
mailto:Melinda.stevens@stjohns.k12.fl.us
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/
https://www.archives.gov/news/topics/constitution-day
https://www.archives.gov/news/topics/constitution-day
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/ss/cdcfw/

